

ADDRESS I 45 Knighton Road, Hamilton, 3216

PHONE I (07) 856 5399

FAX / ANSWERPHONE I (07) 856 5393

WEBSITE I www.kns.ac.nz

PRINCIPAL I Stuart Armistead M.Ed. (Educational Leadership), B.Ed., Dip.T.

20 October 2020

## **Education Outside The Classroom (EOTC) 2020**

Kia ora e te whānau,

Tirohia kia mārama. Whāwhāngia kia rangona te hā. Observe to gain enlightenment. Participate to feel the essence

As we begin our final term for the year, our Knighton EOTC experience is right around the corner. This is a chance for our tamariki to experience an exciting range of learning opportunities while also giving us the time to enjoy each others' company and celebrate reaching the end of a very unique year.

As the senior team of teachers, we have worked hard to plan a week of experiences that highlights our Knighton Values and the Knighton Way, with something for everyone. We have also ensured that this will be at no cost to our whānau.

All activities will take place in **Week 8, 30 November - 4 December**, and they include a combination of both in-school and out-of-school experiences. The table below is an outline of the timetable for your child's class. You will see that there are three days during the week - Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday - where parent support is needed.

Monday 30 Nov	Tuesday 1 Dec	Wednesday 2 Dec	Thursday 3 Dec	Friday 4 Dec
Te Ao Māori  Pōwhiri & waiata practice   A range of activities including Māori art and games	East Link Sports  Badminton, futsal, inline skating	Extreme Edge Rock Climbing	SENIOR FUN DAY at school  WHĀNAU PICNIC on the field 5pm - 6:30pm	University of Waikato  Pōwhiri at Te Kohinga Mārama University Pools and games
	ADULT HELP NEEDED	ADULT HELP and TRANSPORT NEEDED		ADULT HELP NEEDED

On Tuesday and Friday, we require parents/adults to join us for our day at East Link Sports and the University, where we will be walking there and back.

On Wednesday, we need parents/adults who are able to provide transport to and from Extreme Edge Rock Climb in Frankton.

If you can join us on any, or all, of these days we would be very grateful.

Please return the form below to your classroom teacher as soon as possible so that we have the necessary permission for your child, and we can make sure we have enough parent/adult helpers available. If you have any questions feel free to email your child's teacher - <a href="mailto:dforrester@kns.ac.nz">dforrester@kns.ac.nz</a>

N	oho ora mai
Τł	he Senior School Teachers
	Room 29 EOTC Permission and Parent/Adult Helper Slip
	Please tick 🗸 all that apply
	$\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ $
	☐ I can be a parent/adult helper on Tuesday 1 December.
	$\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ $
	licence and can provide transport for children in full seatbelts.
	☐ I can be a parent/adult helper on Friday 4 December.
	Child's name
	Helpers name
	Contact phone